
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
United in love truth and courage. 

St John the Apostle Primary School 
Pawsey Circuit FLOREY, ACT, 2615 

Ph: 02 6258 3592 
Email: office.sjaps@cg.catholic.edu.au 

Follow us on Facebook             
  

Term 3, Week 2                                                                       28th  July, 2017

PRINCIPAL’S COLUMN 
Dear St John the Apostle Community, 

School Community Forum 

Wednesday 2nd August, 6.00pm – 7.30pm 

Hosted by St John’s Community Council 

Cybersafety presentation from ThinkUKnow followed by a short opportunity to share in discussions about school goals 

and direction. All parents and carers welcome! Some babysitting will be available on the night. 

Please follow this link to RSVP to assist with planning. 
 

Positive Behaviour Focus this week has been  

I cooperate with others 

Dear St John the Apostle Community, 

Grandparents Day 

We had such a lovely day on Wednesday with our many visitors. Thank you to 4 Blue and the choir for the wonderful 

assembly. The looks on our students’ faces as the visitors walked around the school and spent time with them was an 

absolute joy.  Many of the photos can be found on our facebook page. Let us share a few of them here.  

Prayers 

Please keep the Heddle family (Maya, 2 Maroon) in your prayers over the coming weeks. Maya’s older brother Caleb (12 

years old) passed away earlier this week. It is a very difficult time for the Heddle family and our prayers and support are 

welcome. Students in Year 2 Maroon were informed yesterday and a note was sent home to families. Caleb’s funeral 

will be held at St John the Apostle, Kippax at 2.30pm next Monday, 31 July. 

Learning Journeys 

We would like to invite all parents and carers for an informal opportunity to visit their child's classroom next week to 

walk a 'learning journey' with their child and see what they been up to. Classrooms will be open: 

¶ Tuesday 1st August, 4.30 - 5.30pm, and 

¶ Wednesday 2nd August, 8.20 - 8.50am 

Please feel free to drop into the classroom with your child during these opening times and they will have a few items of 

work to show you. Teachers will be in classrooms and available for brief chats. If these times don't work for you, please 

contact your child's teacher to discuss an alternative. Enjoy celebrating your child's achievements so far this year. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3ZWPG2B
https://www.facebook.com/sjaalltheway


 
 

Appointment of Mr Matthew Egan-Richards  

Earlier today an announcement was made through our skoolbag app regarding the appointment of Mr Matthew Egan-

Richards as Principal of St Clare of Assisi Primary School, Conder. As you are aware, Matthew was asked to step in as 

Acting Principal of St Clare of Assisi during 2017 and now, as a result of the recruitment process, Matthew has been 

appointed as the substantive Principal. We congratulate Matthew on his appointment and thank him for his leadership 

and commitment to growing the St John the Apostle community since 2013.  

The recruitment process for the substantive position of Principal at St John the Apostle Primary School will begin in the 

coming weeks. 

Enjoy the wonderfully sunny days at present, a reminder that Spring is not too far away! 

 

Matthew Garton 

Principal (Acting) 

CATHOLIC LIFE & REFLECTION 
 

 

ñRabbi, where are you staying?ò 

He said to them, ñCome and seeò. John 1:38-39 

This week the teachers have focussed on Authors in staff prayer.  Written words are a gift from the smallest scribblings 

to the longest of novels. We are blessed that the words of Jesus and those who went before Him are recorded in the 

gospels and old testament. We read the following prayer together on Wednesday. 

  

TheWriter’s Prayer by Sandy Tritt 

(Copyright © 1999, Sandy Tritt. All rights reserved.) 

Open my mind, Lord. Grant me the talent to write with clarity and style, so my words go down rich and smooth, like fine 

wine, and leave my reader thirsty for more. 

Open my heart, Lord. Grant me the sensitivity to understand my characters–their hopes, their wants, their dreams–and 

help me to confer that empathy to my reader. 

Open my soul, Lord, so I may be a channel to wisdom and creativity from beyond my Self. Stoke my imagination with 

vivid imagery and vibrant perception. 

But most of all, Lord, help me to know the Truth, so my fiction is more honest than actuality and reaches the depths of 

my reader’s soul. 

Wrap these gifts with opportunity, perseverance, and the strength to 

resist those who insist it can’t be done. 

 

Many blessings,   

 

 
Stephanie Stewart 

Religious Education Coordinator 
Staff prayer focus 



 
 

GRANDPARENTS DAY 

  
 

   

 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL NEWS 

Weekly Notes & Forms 

The  following notes have gone home  
this week and are currently on the 
school website or as an e-form on 
Skoolbag. 

¶ Year 5 Camp  

¶ Learning Journeys 

¶ Announcement re: Mr Matthew Egan-Richards 

Dates to Remember 

¶ 2 August – Community Council & ThinkUKnow 
cyber safety presentation 

¶ 4 August – First Commumion Retreat Day 

¶ 5 & 6 August – First Communion Masses 

¶ 12 & 13 August – First Communion Masses 
 
 

Happy Birthday… 

Happy Birthday to Dylan M, 
Christopher P, Renee H, Rachel 
H, Hayley C, Daniel F, Jasmine K 
and Miles M who all celebrated  
birthdays during the last week.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Weekly awards presented at assembly 
Monday 2:10pm 

Student 
name 

Weekly award R.O.S.E 

KB Grace H Aizen D 

KM Vincent B Sophie R 

1B Lucas M Chloe H 

1M Adelaide N Kuol D 
Phoebe S 
Seth W 

2B Finn P Jessica M 

2M Annaliese S Natalie S 

3B Darcy M Natalia S 

3M Travis S Eseta T 

4B Bryce C 
 

Ava N 

4M Lacey D Duot D 

5B Lorenzo B Ella S 

5M Holly K Austin U 

6B Jasmine H Ryan P 

6M Daniel M Georgia H 

Performing 
Arts 

Agnes K (4B) Genelson K 
(2B) 

http://sjaps.act.edu.au/newsletternotes/
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/10/note2.png&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/category/office-clip-art/note-clip-art/&h=800&w=800&tbnid=t4FVaYUG6hyM8M:&docid=bhBh8U4I-bi5UM&ei=5Aq4VpvEPIqz0gT1zKHABg&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwibxvKhnOfKAhWKmZQKHXVmCGgQMwggKAAwAA


 
 

  

 

Year 5/6 Graffiti Art Wonders Exhibition 

Come and see the Graffiti Artworks created by Years 5 & 6! 

Advertising Art work by Jasmine Hallaj 6B 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exhibition Open Hours 
Monday  31st July 8:30am – 3:30pm 

Tuesday 1st August 8:30am – 3:30pm 

Wednesday - Learning Journey 2nd August – Long day 8:30am – 5:30pm 
Thursday 3rd August 8:30am – 3:30pm 

Friday 4th August 8:30am -  3:30pm 
 

Celebrating Students Achievements 

If you would like to see your child’s achievements on this page, please email to office.sjaps@cg.catholic.edu.au no 

later than 3:30pm on Wednesday afternoons. If it is received after this time it will be in the following week’s 

newsletter. We love to share our students’ successes with the school community. 

mailto:office.sjaps@cg.catholic.edu.au


 
 

Congratulations 

Dylan Wilson 5M entered into the Cool Climate Classic - ACT Taekwondo 
Championship over the weekend. He fought hard and won 3 silver medals for his first 
ever competition! Awesome work Dylan!  
 

 

 

 

 

The Entertainment Book is now available at the front office. $60.00 and full of amazing deals. 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 


